MINUTES
Library Building Project: Special Collections Working Group
January 5, 2021
Via Skype

Present:  Joanne Kaczmarek, William Maher, Tim Newman, Tom Teper, Lynne Thomas
Note Taker: Wendy Wolter

Engaging photos discussion
· Joanne – The photos that Bill and I put together in a Power Point are in the working group Box folder.
· Bill – The photos are very easy to view in the Power Point.
· Lynne – RBML has a box folder of images.  Would it be better to move them there?
· Joanne – I am happy to move the Power Point into the RBML folder.
· Lynne – Okay.  I will grant permissions to that folder to this group, Heather, and Kathryn.
· Tom – Images of individuals under 18 are probably not a good idea. Non-U of I employees may be difficult to contact for permanent use of their image. Non-identifiable images may be better.
· Bill – I understand not including photos of people under 18.  Some of these images are really great, even though some may include minors.  It should be okay to distribute these images internally.  We need to ensure that everyone is educated on policy regarding all of this.
· Joanne – I agree Bill.  We will share these with Heather and Kathryn for now.

Intro to my summary review of Subgroup recommendations, so far. (Still waiting on one and completing my compilation of others…)
· Joanne – Joanne explained the layout of the summary draft document that she put together.  She included input from the 2019 and 2020 working groups.  Joanne asked for suggestions of what to include and what to remove from the document before submission to the AE.
· Lynne – The security team discussed whether the tunnel will be open to the public or not.  If it is open to the public, we will need to figure out how we will securely move items between buildings.  Locked carts?
· Tom – Early on, the potential to have the tunnel closed was floated by members of this group and administration and all agreed it would stay open.  The tunnel is a public conduit between buildings.  We need to plan for the tunnel being a public space, and units will need to figure out the transportation of materials.
· Lynne – If the tunnel will still be a public thoroughfare, then the elevator and stairs need to be better, accessibility wise.
· Tom – The elevator and stairs meet the legal ADA requirement, but are not necessarily ideal.  We will have to see what we can do based on the budget.  If it comes down to a nice Reading Room, or a remodel of the tunnel, decisions will need to be made.  There may be some Campus funds available for work in the tunnel if we can make a good case for the need.
· Bill – I think it is appropriate for the tunnel to remain open.  I agree that a new elevator is necessary for patrons and materials movement.  We can ask the AE to cost this out.  This could be an add on if we can afford it.
· Tom – It is unlikely that everything we request; we will be able to afford.  We need to continue thinking of our required, desired, and preferred list.  We will need to make decisions based on information that we have.  An example is, if we are planning to have a new loading dock, are we budgeting for a truck and a distribution clerk?  We need to consider how our decisions affect our budget downstream.
· Joanne – I think we will need to see what our resources are, and then deal with our expectations.  The AE will need to give us options of items we can break off if necessary, due to cost.
· Tim – The AE will assist with walking us down this path.  They will give us options.  If this, then that, so to speak.  We have the master plan and programming statement.  Please keep an open mind of a general plan and budget.
· Joanne – In terms of pulling together recommendations from sub-groups, is what I am currently doing useful?  I am trying to extract items from the program statement, and add information being received now.
· Tom – The exact configuration of the building space is not set-in stone.  As Tim stated, we need to keep an open mind.
· Tim – Joanne, I need to read your entire document.  The AE is already digesting our plan and will be making their own recommendations.
· General recommendations to Joanne were to create an executive summary of recommendations, include the new subgroup reports in their entirety.

Meeting adjourned at 4:00 p.m.

